
From: Hickle, Jeff/FAY [mailto:Jeff.Hickle@jacobs.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, December 2, 2020 12:51 PM 
To: Healey, Richard 
Cc: Weeks, Greg/FAY; Nyander, Tim; Hyke, Lynn; Benton, Matthew/FAY; Granderson, Corey; Alleman, 
Joshua; Ramsfield, Austin/FAY; Blythe, Bob; Judy, Bryan; Sedlak, MONTY/NOR; Vinson, Thom/FAY 
Subject: Unpermitted Discharge Notification - 01 December, 2020 - Paul R Noland WWTF [AR0020010, 
AFIN 72-00781] 
 
Good afternoon Mr Healey, 
 
I wanted to send notification that Tuesday afternoon, December 01st, the Noland WWTF experienced an 
unpermitted release of fully treated W3 effluent from an unexpected PVC line failure, estimated to be 
40,000 gallons.   
The W3 release was stopped within 5 minutes of discovery by closing a nearby isolation valve. 
The effluent was partially released into a containment trough that directs the W3 effluent back to the 
facility’s headworks; the remaining portion of released W3 flowed onto a nearby grassy area where 
some runoff did reach an unnamed intermittent stream connected to the White River. 
The broken 2” W3 line remains isolated while staff schedule replacement of the aged piping and fittings; 
also staff will explore options for protecting the replaced pipe from UV exposure to insure against a 
similar failure in the future. 
Additionally the W3 line will be taken offline as a winterization precaution as it is only used during the 
summer months. 
 
No adverse environmental impacts have been observed and none are expected. 

 
Thank you, an online report has already been submitted, and please feel free to reach out to me if you 
have any questions. 
 

CONFIRMATION NUMBER 

3aedb0b5-132f-4d11-9e42-6634046c4c20 
 
Jeff Hickle, E.I. | Jacobs | Environmental Specialist 
O:479.443.3292 | M:479.445.5676 | jeff.hickle@jacobs.com 
1400 N Fox Hunter Rd | Fayetteville, AR 72701 | USA 
www.jacobs.com 
 
 

 
 
NOTICE - This communication may contain confidential and privileged information that is for the sole use of the intended 
recipient. Any viewing, copying or distribution of, or reliance on this message by unintended recipients is strictly 
prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify us immediately by replying to the message and 
deleting it from your computer. 
 


